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As the transition from summer to the cooler season of fall approaches we find ourselves 
looking back at the highlights of this year’s summer concert series. The concert series began 
in 1995 and were held on a mobile stage in Central Park. Beginning in 2002 Doylestown 
Township and Doylestown Borough partnered to expand the series throughout the 
community. With the addition of the permanent stage amphitheater the series has grown 
to become a sought out summer destination for entertainment. 

In 2016, the series became known as the Thompson Performing Arts Series. The Performing 
Arts Series has presented 199 productions over the last 25 years to thousands of residents 
and folks from neighboring communities as far as Philadelphia. At the annual concert and 
fireworks held this past July, thousands more gathered for music, food and of course, an 
unforgettable fireworks display. They say, the best fireworks around are in Central Park! 
And, the best hot dogs.

The Thompson Performing Arts Series usually concludes with a fall movie at the newly 
named C&N Bank Amphitheater. Along with the Thompson Organization, we are proud 
to recognize C&N Bank as our community partner and wish them much success as a new 
banking member of the Doylestown community.

We are grateful to the many supporters of the Performing Arts Series. Without them, there 
would be no series. So, if you get a chance to thank someone from one those organizations, 
we would appreciate it.

Enjoy these fall days and we will see you next summer when the Thompson Performing 
Arts Series begins again in May, 2020 at the C&N Bank Amphitheater in Central Park!  
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settling into the new township building

The new municipal complex opened its doors to the public on 
Monday, June 24, 2019. After planning, building and moving, the 
Board of Supervisors, Township staff and residents attended the 
very first meeting, held on July 16, 2019 in the new Doylestown 
Township Municipal Building!

Entering through the double doors and continuing straight 
into the bright lobby highlights the open space concept of the 
new Doylestown Township Municipal Building. The lobby 
features the well-known mural by Helen McCook and serves 
as an artistic and historical backdrop to the waiting area.

Across from the waiting area are glass sliding panels for 
easy communication to the code enforcement office and the 
reception desk. Behind both windows are smiling faces of 
Township employees waiting to answer any questions you may 
have! The lobby area has an environmentally friendly water 
bottle fill station and four ADA compliant restrooms. 

Continuing straight through the lobby you will see two TVs 
hanging on either side of the entrance of the Community 
Meeting Room. One monitor displays an eye catching slideshow 
featuring important dates, monthly meeting schedules and 
upcoming events. The other TV plays programming which 
mirrors the DTV channel. 

Before entering the Meeting Room there is a small conference 
room that is open to the public and to the right, is the 
telecommunications room which houses the advanced video 
and audio equipment used to record the Board of Supervisors 
meetings.  

Entering the Community Meeting Room your eye is drawn 
to the natural stone fireplace and the warm red barn wall 
color that captures the rural influence of Bucks County. The 
Doylestown Township seal placed in the center of the stone 
wall brings all the colors together. The meeting room has 
grand high ceilings, exposed wood beams and skylights for 
natural light. 

We welcome you to come see the Community Meeting Room 
and the new Doylestown Township Municipal Building with 
your own eyes!  

Welcome!
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Concerts in the Park was a great success! Over 1,000 people came 
out to enjoy the annual July concert and fireworks put on by 
Doylestown Township's Park and Recreation Department. This 
year's concert featured dance music by the amazing Bigg Romeo! 
Cheers to 25 years of the concert series! 

DTMA conducted their annual hydrant maintenance program; 
the municipal authority conducts hydrant flushing to remove 
any silt, rust, or debris as well as yearly inspections of hydrants 
operations to make sure they are working properly.  

The Native Plant Garden, located in the Environmental Education 
Center in Central Park, welcomed pollinators all summer long. 
An insect hotel was built and installed by Eagle Scout, Owen 
Neal. Check out what's blooming and learn more about native 
plants by visiting the garden!  

The Doylestown Township Police Department hired two new 
officers in March of 2019, Officer Daniel Carr and Officer Nicholas 
Moffett. With the addition of these two officers, the Township 
Police Department is fully staffed at 21 officers. 

a look back at  Summer 2019! 
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asset management road program
Dave Tomko, Director of Operations, introduced the CS 
Datum asset management / geographic information system 
(GIS) program that the Township has implemented to catalog 
the township assets (signs, drainage systems, water system) and 
analyze roadway paving and maintenance costs.  This program 
will help the public works departments and overall operations 
of the township modernize and streamline information 
storage. The long term goal of the program is to catalog 
township assets, as well as consolidate mapping, including 
street maps, Bike and Hike maps, water system map, as well 
as manage the MS4 stormwater requirements! Another major 
component of the asset management program is RoadBotics, a 
tool that surveys the roads to identify damage and rate surface 
conditions.

The combination of the CS Datum asset management/GIS and 
the RoadBotics programs will improve the Township’s ability 
for departmental integration while providing a solution to 
information storage. The Township will be able to assess and 
develop future Township Road Programs with the addition of 
these two software packages. Over the past year the Township 
has had interns, the Public Work staff and even police officers 
contributing to inputting data such as street signs, traffic 
lights, fire hydrants, inlets and more! 

The goal is to have all the assets within the Township 
systematically accounted for to build an accurate asset 
management database.  The future is bright as the Township 
continues to use the GIS based programs to build a database 
and streamline information for future use.  

website re-vamp project underway
By Andrea Susten, Special Projects Coordinator 

Citizen communication, branding and marketing have been 

on the Township's radar recently! A communication survey 

printed in last year’s fall newsletter initiated conversation on 

how to best market the Township and paved the way for a 

website re-vamp project. 

With help from the Board of Supervisors and various Township 

residents, we were able to determine what steps to take to better 

communicate with the public. Directing the community to our 

website was a major takeaway. 

The current website is outdated, hard to navigate and lacks a 

wow factor but the need for an updated Township website goes 

deeper than the outside appearance. The inner workings of the 

website are confusing even for a tech savvy person. The re-vamp 

will not only update the website's appearance and usability but 

will generate a new tool for the Township to reach residents and 

the community.

Keep an eye out for the new Township website and be sure to 

sign up for the e-newsletter to stay updated on Township news, 

meetings, events and programs! 
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township achieves successful audit
By Ken Wallace, Finance Director

Every year the Township hires an outside accounting firm 
to audit Township books and prepare Township financial 
statements, and this year it was Major and Mastro, LLC who 
completed the audit.   Our financial statements are filed with the 
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania and the audit is posted on our 
website. In addition, the statements are shared with financial 
institutions that oversee our debt, and monitor the Township’s 
bank accounts and investments.  Moody’s Investors Service 
rated the Township Aa1. This makes the Township appealing 
to investors when we issue bonds. We had a successful audit 
with no management letter and received a "clean" opinion, 
the highest audit report under General Accepted Accounting 
Principles. This is the 9th year in a row the Township has had 
a successful audit. We appreciate the finance department team 
and township employees for their dedication and hard work.

"The number one job of 
the Township's Finance 
Department is to earn 
and maintain citizens' 
trust."  

-Ken Wallace
Director of Finance

The Doylestown Township Municipal Authority 
is your community based and locally controlled 
public water provider.  

The DTMA is governed by a five member Board of 
Directors who all reside in Doylestown Township. 

All the members have the best interests of the DTMA customers 
and Doylestown Township in mind at all times. This past year 
has been very busy for the Doylestown Township Municipal 
Authority. The Authority partnered with the Department 
of Environmental Protection and Buckingham Township to 
complete the $1.2 million Furlong Water System Project. 

This significant project established a public water system 
in Furlong to alleviate long standing private well with 
Trichloroethylene (TCE) chemical contamination in Doylestown 
Township residences and businesses.  

dtma corner
By Keith Hass, Director of DTMA

In addition, our system is growing and soon we will be supplying 
water to the new “University Village” corridor in neighboring 
New Britain Borough.  We look forward to partnering with 
New Britain Borough to provide a clean and safe drinking water 
supply. 

Looking ahead in the upcoming year, DTMA staff continues 
to maintain and upgrade our distribution system as needed to 
optimize system performance and ensure that the quality of the 
water we provide is safe, clean and affordable for the residents 
and businesses of the community.
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pebble ridge / woodridge sewer project

leaf and yard waste collection information
The Township offers two 
ways to dispose of leaf 
and yard waste. One is 
the leaf drop-off located 
at Central Park and the 
other is fall leaf pick-up 
which is scheduled and 
conducted by your chosen 
trash hauler. 

The leaf drop-off area is located at the New Britain Road entrance 
of Central Park and is open every third Saturday of the month 
from March to December, 9:00am to 11:00am. The Township 
collects leaves and yard waste such as small brush, sticks and 
limbs and puts them into a tub grinder which creates fresh 
composted mulch. The mulch that is created is re-used within the 
park system and is also available to residents to pick up during 
the site's hours of operation.

Upcoming Dates for Leaf Drop-Off

October 19, 2019
November 16, 2019
December 21, 2019

At the beginning of the year, the licensed trash haulers inform 
the Township the dates for leaf pick-up. Another way to dispose 
of leaves and brush is the fall leaf pick-up conducted by your 
trash hauler. The township makes this information available 
to residents by posting it on the Township’s website and social 
media. The dates differ depending on your trash hauler.

See the dates below and call your trash hauler with any questions 
or concern regarding your fall leaf pick-up.

Advanced Disposal : 11/2/2019
DelGuerico, Inc. : As Needed
Republic Services :10/19/2019 & 11/16/2019
Waste Management : 11/9/2019
Whitetail Disposal : 11/9/2019

REMINDER: Do not dispose of construction material, concrete, 

fences, invasive plants, large stumps, pressure treated wood 

or materials cut by contracted service.

The Pebble Ridge/ Woodridge Sewer Project is underway and houses are starting to connect to the system! 

Bucks County Water & Sewer Authority has supplied weekly updates on the status and location of construction. 
All of the updates can be found on the Doylestown Township’s website at  www.doylestownpa.org as well as 

Bucks County Water & Sewer Authority wesbite at www.bcwsa.net.

The project is on track for completion in 2020! 
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thank you for kids' castle 
By Joe Salvati, Friends for Kids Castle, Chairman 

Thank You for Kids Castle! 

Yes, You. Without You, Kids Castle would just be a magical 
dream unrealized.

In 1997 volunteers, the Township and the community rallied 
together to build a magical place to play and through hard work, 
the gates of Kids Castle opened to the public. That hard work 
did not stop and continued throughout the years to preserve and 
refurbish our playground with tender loving care. 

Fast forward 15 years later to 2012 when the best materials 
chosen at the time of construction were reaching the end of their 
lifespan. Again, volunteers rallied together and saved the Castle 
structure from demolition, but unfortunately all the surrounding 
play structures could not be saved and were removed. 

In 2013 volunteers rose to the challenge again and began the 
Build the Kingdom project which focused on raising funds to 
replace all the play structures and updating the playground so it

can be enjoyed by children of all abilities including kids with 
special needs.

Six years later in 2019, volunteers have raised over $500,000 to 
replace each play structure piece by piece. As the funds were 
raised, volunteers worked in partnership with the Township to 
rebuild the entire playground so the magic that is Kids Castle 
can continue on for future generations to enjoy.

It’s been a long journey over the past six years to update and 
improve our beloved Kids Castle playground so children of 
all abilities can have a place to play. It has been an even longer 
journey since Kids Castle was first built in 1997.

All of this could not have been accomplished without You – the 
volunteers, the Township and the community. You opened your 
hearts and wallets each time the call went out to help. 

Standing in front of our playground, visitors can certainly see a 
collection of wood, nails, and screws… What they don’t see is the 
hundreds of loving hands that freely volunteered their time and 
efforts to stain that wood, hammer those nails, and turn those 
screws – and so very much more.  

As Dr. Seuss said in his book The Lorax: “Unless someone like 
you cares a whole awful lot, nothing is going to get better. It’s 
not.”

Thank You for caring a whole awful lot! 

For updates and to continue giving your support, please visit 
our website at www.SaveKidsCastle.org.

Stay Connected 
WITH US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

/doylestowntwp

@doylestowntwp

@doylestowntwp

YouTube Channel

Google Group

FOLLOW US! 
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updates from the environmental advisory council 

upcoming eac events! 

NOV
1

Author Event with Joan Maloof

Friday, November 1 @ 9 am - 11 am
Doylestown Book Shop, 16 S. Main Street

APRIL
25

Arbor Day Tree Planting

Saturday, April 25 @ 9 am - 12 pm
TBD

The Doylestown Township Environmental Advisory Council has 
been busy bees this past summer by attending multiple summits, 
connecting with other EAC’s and taking action to create a more 
sustainable and environmentally friendly community.

We hosted an EAC Summit in June at Delaware Valley University 
that was well attended by other EAC members throughout the 
community. Topics such as the ban of single use plastics and the 
Ready for 100 initiatives were discussed. The outcome was a need 
for more collaboration between the EAC’s in order to make an 
impact in Bucks County. Stay tuned for more information as the 
members dive deeper into the need for creating environmental 
policy, not only within the Township but Bucks County as a 
whole!

On a different note, the Native Plant Garden located in the 
Environmental Education Center in Central Park bloomed all 
summer long! The EAC continues their dedication to educating 
residents and the community about planting and landscaping 
with natives. Look out for the informative and eye catching 
Native Plant Brochure that will be available to residents by the 
end of the year. This brochure has wonderful photos highlighting 
the interesting characteristics of each plant and information 
about size, blooms, soil type and more!

Looking ahead to fall 2019 and even into 2020 the EAC has 
planned various public events! Be sure to mark your calendars. 

There are many ways to get involved with the Environmental 
Advisory Council. Attend a meeting, volunteer at an event or 
join a garden work day! For more information about getting 
involved, call our administrative offices. 

OCT
19

Invasive Plant ID & Removal

Saturday, October 19 @ 9 am - 11 am
Environmental Education Center, Central Park 

NOV
2

Old-Growth Forest Dedication Event

Saturday, November 2 @ 1 pm - 3 pm
Hart's Woods, 425 Wells Road, Central Park 



8 9www.doylestownpa.org | 215-348-9915 FALL 2019  | |  FALL 2019 www.doylestownpa.org | 215-348-9915

Author Event with Joan Maloof

Friday, November 1 @ 9 am - 11 am
Doylestown Book Shop, 16 S. Main Street

DTV (Doylestown Television) is the cable channel devoted to Doylestown Township Government. You can 
find DTV on Channel 22 if you subscribe to Comcast or Channel 31 if you have Verizon. 

doylestown township tv (dtv) what's new and coming?

TIME PROGRAMMING
6:00 AM Environmental Hour
7:00 AM Boards and Committees
8:00 AM Stormwater Infomation 
9:00 AM Topical Programming

10:00 AM Senior Hour

11:00 AM Medical Hour
12:00 PM Board of Supervisors Meeting
1:00 PM Board of Supervisors Meeting Cont'd
2:00 PM Doylestown Historical Society Hour
3:00 PM Doylestown Historical Society Hour Cont'd
4:00 PM Topical Programming

5:00 PM Topical Programming

6:00 PM Environmental Hour
7:00 PM Board of Supervisors Meeting
8:00 PM Board of Supervisors Meeting Cont'd

9:00 PM Boards and Committees
10:00 PM Senior Hour
11:00 PM Medical Hour

Here is our current lineup. As you might already know the 
Board of Supervisor meetings are shown twice daily on the 
Township’s cable channels at Noon and 7 PM.

Be sure to watch Channel 22 or Channel 31 at your next 
opportunity.  

You may already be familiar with our daily TV schedule but 
stay tuned because we have some exciting additions in store for 
you. The projects we are working on include a bike and hike 
trail video and a video to welcome new residents. Our local 
schools are also pitching in with their own contributions.  So 
keep an eye out for our new programs in the upcoming months!

We also have a wide variety of programs. We have recently 
brought you such programs as the Oscar Hammerstein A Sing 
and the Bicentennial Celebrations. We have also worked with the 
Doylestown Historical Society to air programs such as William 
Geil – Forgotten Explorer. Our lineup also includes great 
environmental and park programs that were locally produced, 
not to mention our popular Walk with the Docs series. 

Most of these locally produced videos are also available on 
the Township’s website which you can access by clicking the 
“videos” button on the homepage. But, of course, we would like 
you to view our programs on your TV. 

septage management reminders 
Cycle One residents must have their septic systems pumped and inspected and their well water tested for coliform bacteria by 
December 31, 2019. In doing so, you will be in compliance of the Septage Management Program and contributing to the overall 
health and safety of the community. Please remember that you must use an approved Township Pumper/Hauler because those 
companies have completed the proper paperwork to be included in the Septage Management Program here at Doylestown Township. 

After your pumper/hauler has inspected and pumped your system, they should send the pumping report to the Township. 
If you receive a letter from the Township stating that we have not received your report, though you have had your system pumped, 
it may just be that the Township did not receive it and will communicate with you and your hauler to get the correct paperwork. As 
for your well water test, it is the homeowner’s responsibility to send a copy of the completed water test to the Township. This can be 
mailed, faxed, emailed or even dropped off! We are located at 425 Wells Road, next to Central Park.

Remember to maintain a healthy septic system because water conservation is key! 
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Keeping You Up to Date

It’s been an eventful summer. I look forward to getting back to 
Harrisburg this fall to fight for issues that matter the most to the 
143rd.

Telephone Town Hall

I had my first telephone town hall on Wednesday, August 21st. It 
was an excellent way for us to gather – from the convenience of 
our homes – and talk about public priorities.
Respondents said that the biggest public issue facing the 143rd 
is ‘roads and infrastructure’ (57%), followed by ‘access to health 
care’ (21%), schools (15%) and jobs (6%).  

If you want to hear the complete Town Hall recording, visit my 
website at www.pahouse.com/Ullman/.

Tohickon Creek Designation Update

Thanks to your public comments, PA Depts. of Environmental 
Protection and Conservation and Natural Resources are slated 
to perform more evaluations on Lake Nockamixon Dam to see 
what operational or physical changes there could affect aquatic 
life in the lower mainstem of Tohickon Creek.

I’ll keep you posted on further developments.

Legislative Update

Recent Appointments 

I’m proud to announce two statewide appointments that put 
me in excellent position to influence important local decisions 
affecting our communities.

Public Higher Education Funding Commission

I’ll be working with the commission to review and recommend 
about higher education funding, affordability and effectiveness.

Governor Wolf ’s Suicide Prevention Task Force 

I’ll be working with legislators and citizens to develop PA’s Suicide 
Prevention Plan — a long-term strategy to reduce suicide rates in 
PA and increase awareness for programs and services available to 
Pennsylvanians in crisis.

Protecting our Environment

When I return to Harrisburg in September, I’ll be pushing for 
my bills to improve water quality and for other environmental 
improvements.

Safe Drinking Water Act

Perhaps literally nothing is more important to a public servant 
than ensuring that our drinking water is safe to drink. That’s 
why I’m introducing a bill that would direct the Environmental 
Quality Board to establish state-level maximum levels for likely 
carcinogens in our drinking water. This bill also would direct the 
board to set limits in our water when two or more states have 
set maximum containment levels or limits on these pollutants. 
Pennsylvania’s drinking water needs to be at least as safe as other 
states. 

Implementing a Beverage Bottle and Can Deposit Program in 
PA (H.B.1322)

Beverage containers make up roughly 6% of the waste stream and 
40-60% of all litter.  My bill would create a 5-cent beverage bottle 
and can deposit program to encourage recycling in Pennsylvania. 

a message from state representative wendy ullman
By Wendy Ullman, PA State Representative 
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Doylestown Fire Company #1 - Non-emergency : 215-348-2656

Doylestown Hospital : 215-345-2200

Doylestown Post Office : 267-880-3918                        

Doylestown Township : 215-348-9915

PA Recycling Hotline : 800-346-4242

PennDOT : 215-345-6060 , 1-800-FIX-ROAD (pothole)

Police Non-Emergency: 215-348-4200 , 215-348-4201

Barbara N. Lyons, Chairman

Ken Snyder, Vice Chairman

Richard F. Colello

Ryan Manion

Jennifer Herring

Stephanie Mason, Township Manager

Dean Logan, Chief of Police

Matthew O'Connor, Police Lieutenant/ Open Records Officer

Dave Tomko, Director of Operations

Ken Wallace, Finance Director

Karen A. Sweeney, Director of Parks & Recreation

Sinclair Salisbury, Director of Code Enforcement

Rick Schea, Fire Marshal

Andrea Susten, Special Projects Coordinator

Kaitlyn Finley, P&R Program Coordinator

Paul Garr, Roads Superintendent

Chris Mason, Parks Superintendent

Jackie Rowand, Open Records Officer

Keith Hass, Executive Director of DTMA

Scott Miele, Water Superintendent 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

TOWNSHIP STAFF

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

BOARDS & COMMISSIONS

Agriculture Security Advisory Council

Bike & Hike Committee

Board of Auditors

Board of Supervisors

Dog Park Advisory Board

Environmental Advisory Council/ Shade Tree Commission

Friends of Kids' Castle

Historical Architectural Review Board 

Doylestown Municipal Authority

Park & Recreation Board

Planning Commission

Public Water & Sewer Advisory Board

Telecommunications Advisory Board

Traffic Advisory Committee

UCC Board of Appeals

Vacancy Board

Ways & Means Committee

Zoning Hearing Board

Would you like to volunteer? Send your letter of interest to 

info@doylestownpa.org

Bucks County Courthouse : 215-348-6000

Bucks County Free Library : 215-348-9081

Bucks County Health Department : 215-348-3318

Bucks County Office of Consumer Protection : 215-348-6060

Bucks County Water & Sewer Authority : 215 348-2538  

Central Bucks School District : 267-893-2000

Doylestown Borough : 215-348-4140

DOYLESTOWN TOWNSHIP  

425 WELLS ROAD DOYLESTOWN, PA 18901  

TEL: 215-348-9915   FAX: 215-348-8729  

WWW.DOYLESTOWNPA.ORG  

8:30 AM - 4:30 PM (monday-friday)

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS
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YOUR YARD,
YOUR LANDSCAPE,

YOUR RULES.
E Q U I P M E N T  R E N T A L

 4938  S ILO H ILL  ROAD,  DOYLESTOWN |  215 .348 .3426  |  WWW.GEORGESTOOLRENTAL .COM
GEORGE’S TOOL RENTAL, INC.

merchant marketplacemerchant marketplace
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